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Piper Aircraft Corporation Lock Hoven, Pennsylvo n io, U.S.A. 

December 14, 1953 

TO; All Distributors, Dealers, Operators and Owners 

SUBJECT; Replacement of Aileron Hinge Bearing Blocks Part No. 10921 

MODELS AFFECTED; All Models 

This letter is a correction to Service Letter Number 216. 

It has been brought to our attention that dural rivets are being used when 
replacing the aileron hinge bearing block part number 10921-00 in the aileron 
hinge bracket. 

We would like to advise that the rivets used in the original aileron hinge 
bracket assembly were 1/8" x 15/16" round head soft steel rivets and all 
replacement rivets must be of the same material. Any repairs made utilizing 
the dural rivets a"re unauthorized and all dural rivets must be removed and 
replaced with the soft steel round head rivets, 1/8" x 15/16". 

RB:lh 

Very truly yours, 

PIPER AIRCRAFT CORPORATION 

'1t?/3 .. ~,( ... -
Rolland Boardman 
Service Manager 


